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CIRCULAR:  03/2011

	TO:
	THE VICE-CHANCELLOR, DEPUTY VICE-CHANCELLORS, EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS, REGISTRAR, EXECUTIVE DEANS, CHIEF DIRECTORS, DIRECTORS, CAMPUS DIRECTORS AND HEADS OF ALL DIVISIONS AND DEPARTMENTS


	CAPITAL PURCHASES


A concern was raised at the Finance Committee that there is a lag in the spending of available funds for capital purchases.
Cost Centre Managers are again requested to spend their capital budgets evenly throughout the year up to 30 September 2011.

Please refer to the annexure for the value limits and authorisations as approved by the EMC on 31 January 2011.
Experience indicates that it becomes very difficult to procure capital orders, especially those relating to projects, after 1 October in time for 31 December.

To enable Procurement Services to acquire capital items in time, you are hereby requested to complete all requisitions for purchase of capital items as soon as possible and forward it to your nearest Purchasing Office.

Please ensure that the required delivery time and place is stated clearly as well as the full detail of the requestor and motivation/reason for the lodging of the purchasing request.  This will enable Procurement Services to combine the purchases and ensure timely delivery of quality items/products.

General accepted accounting practices (AC 130 – Provisions and Contingencies) require that items must already be delivered, received, or contractually committed if the payment thereof is to be against this year’s budget (2011).  No budget money can be transferred to the following year and all items received in the following year will be paid from the departments’ 2012 budget.

All cost centre managers are, therefore, urged to start the capital expenditure process early to ensure that sufficient time is available for the procurement of capital orders.

Regards

DR D TROMP

Chief Financial Officer
Date:  25 May 2011
